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REQUEST FOR CLARIFICATION OR INTERPRETATION

Date:  ___August 28, 2007_______________________

Requester Name:  ______Amy Klodowski, Senior Attorney
Company: ___Allegheny Energy, Inc. _____________________________

Phone, Fax, E-mail: _724-838-6765, 724-838-6464, aklodow@alleghenyenergy.com_

NAESB Standard Number:  WEQ Standard 011-1.2
Clarification or interpretation request:

On June 25, 2007, in the proceedings at Docket Nos. RM96-1-027 and RM05-5-001 and Order No. 698, FERC adopted NAESB WEQ Standard 011-1.2 (among other NAESB standards not relevant to my question). In its final rule FERC included a requirement that pipelines and public utilities subject to the standards file a statement with FERC demonstrating compliance therewith on or before November 1, 2007.   Allegheny Energy, Inc. questions whether the WEQ Standard 011-1.2 applies to a generation facility that uses natural gas only as a start-up fuel, but not otherwise for operation (i.e. the units are not "natural gas-fired electric generating facilities", at least as the term normally is used).  The gas used for the start-up of the two affected generating units is minimal (between 150-750 Dth depending on whether the start-up is from a “cold”, “intermediate” or “hot” condition).  I requested an interpretation from the FERC staff member listed as the agency’s contact on the rule and he didn’t know the answer; he suggested we contact NAESB.
Possible interpretations or clarifications, if known:

(1)  The impact that even a coal plant with only gas-fired start-up can have on a pipeline may lead one to determine that the standard would apply to such facilities. The standard reads in part, “...to communicate material changes in circumstances that may impact hourly flow rates ...”.  Going from 0 to X during start-up for both types of generation could impact a pipeline’s hourly flow rates.   Therefore, the certification is required.
(2) Non-gas fired generation plants are typically not categorized as "natural gas-fired electric generation facilities” due simply to the fact that they use some natural gas incidental to start-up.  The gas needed for start-up is a relatively small amount and should not impact a pipeline’s hourly flow rates.  Therefore, the certification is not required.
This form is to be submitted to the NAESB office, both in electronic and written form.


